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Dear Parents!
What else awaits us in January? 
1. On Tuesday, January 24, most of the 1st  - 5th  grade pupils will watch European Figure Skating Championship training in Ostravar Arena. Unfortunately, class 3.E1 attends a swimming lesson and class 5.E1 a skiing course so they can´t take part in this event. Maybe some other year then.

2. Let us invite you once again to the School Ball which takes place on January 27. Most of the teachers of the bilingual school will be there and will be happy to have the opportunity to see and talk to you too. 

3. On Tuesday, January 31, the children will receive a printout of a report. You won´t return this document to school. You will receive an original report and an English evaluation at the end of the school year. On January 31, a regular schedule of lessons will be followed. Only class 7.E won´t have their afternoon lessons (no 8th and 9th lesson) and the activity Příprava na vyučování will not take place either.

4. On Tuesday, January 31, you will enrol your children in the second term activities, detailed information will follow. First grade students may enrol in the activities now already.


What awaits us at the beginning of February? 
1. On Wednesday morning, February 1, pretest for KET, PET and FCE exams for grades 5, 7 and 9. Children will receive detailed information from their teachers of English. After the pretests are finished, the students will continue in lessons following their regular schedules. 
KET, PET:  8.00 – 10.45
FCE: 8.00 – 12.35

2. Friday, February 3 is a midyear holiday. The school will be closed.

3. Some changes in schedules and activities will start on Monday, February 6. Class teachers will inform you about them.

4. As we have already announced, hospital clowns are coming to our school in February in order to thank us for the 9500 CZK we have raised for their organisation.

5. Another project day called Dance will take place on Friday, February 24. You will receive details later. This event does not apply to classes 3.E1 and 4.E which will be taking part in the skiing course at that time.

And a few more pieces of information:
1. We would like to ask the pupils from the morning care centre not to go up to the 4th floor, but straight to the care centre in “krček” in the ground floor.

2. We are looking for two new cleaners (four hours of work a day for each). If you know someone who could be interested in this job, please let me know.

3. We are also looking for a new teacher of class 2.E2 as a substitution for Ms Iva´s maternity leave. We require pedagogical education specialised in primary classes and at least B2 level of English.

4. Please, see the attachment for details about Cambridge Exams: 
YLE – May 20, 2017, KET, PET, FCE – May 27, 2017

5. Please, see the other attachment for Maruška´s thanks for the plastic bottle caps we have collected.

Best regards from the whole team of bilingual school teachers.
Mgr. Kateřina Švejdová, M.A.





